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Moray Childrens Services Inspection 
 
 

A report containing the progress review findings of the joint inspection of children 
and young people’s services in Moray was published on the 12th March 2019.  
Following the initial 2 year process of post inspection improvement, the collaborative 
effort of all partners and achievements noted.  Work continues under the established 
governance of the Multi-Agency Chief Officers Group to continue the effort in the 
coming years to deliver the best outcomes for the children of Moray.  The report can 
be found at 
http://www.careinspectorate.com/images/documents/4842/Progress%20review%20o
f%20services%20for%20children%20and%20young%20people%20in%20Moray%20
March%202019.pdf 
 
IJB Strategic Commissioning Plan 2019 onwards 
 
Following on from the significant engagement work undertaken last year to gather 
intelligence in relation to the population needs and views in Moray, the Strategic 
Planning and Commissioning Group are overseeing the development of the revised 
plan. A first draft of this plan has been established and focussed work is now 
underway to refine and establish clear statements of strategic commissioning intent 
for the next 3 years.  A further development session in April 2019 with the IJB will 
see the refinement and agreement of the draft plan with a process of wider 
consultation following.  This plan will return to the IJB for final approval in June 2019. 
 
As part of this plan we will be seeking to set out the associated workforce 
requirements and our medium term financial strategy towards a sustainable system 
of health and care in Moray. 
 
In this period we will also seek to review our Organisational Development Plan and 
approach to implementation, our Communication and Engagement Plan and our 
Equalities outcomes.  All of these plans require to link directly to our Strategic 
Commissioning Plan. 
 
Critical to all of our ambition is our approach to redesign and as such we will set out 
the status of the Moray Alliance work to date and the impact of the approaches 
tested out.  The Moray Alliance, the mechanism by which we bring the cross system 
stakeholders together to consider the future of care across specific pathways reports 
to the Strategic Planning and Commissioning Group.  Initial areas of focus include 
Care of the Elderly Pathway and the establishment of Integrated Teams, Women 
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and Children’s Services – Obstetrics and Paediatrics, Diabetes Care and Mental 
Health.   
 
Keith Health Centre Initial Agreement 
 
The Project Manager for this piece of work has been appointed.  Susan Pellogram, 
former Practice Manager in Keith Health Centre and the author of the Strategic 
Needs Assessment commissioned by NHS Grampian and Health and Social Care 
Moray has taken up this post and is now setting out the scope and process for this 
piece of work.  This will require significant engagement and scrutiny in agreeing the 
future population requirements and subsequent desired model of care for the 
population of Keith.  A report will be presented at a future IJB. 
 
Retirement 
 
Jennie Williams, Service Manager, NHS Community Health Services has retired 
after many years dedicated to working in the NHS. Jennie joined the Moray team in 
2007 and has worked tirelessly with many partners across Moray and Grampian.  
We wish Jennie well in her new adventure.   
 
 
 


